TRAVELLING FACILITIES 
FOR THE BLIND BEACON 1921
THE question of cheap travel for the 

blind is one which is apparently re- 

ceiving the close attention of experts in many 

continental countries. A scheme for an inter- 

national agreement on the subject has been 

submitted to M. Albert Thomas, Director of 

the International Labour Office, by the French 

National Office for the Industrial Assistance 

of the Blind, with the request that he might 

forward it to the First General Conference 

of the Freedom of Communications and 

Transit sitting at Barcelona. 

It is suggested in particular that blind 

workers, of whom there are stated to be 

more than a million, should be allowed to 

travel accompanied by their guides on payment of a single fare, and, further, that this 

concession should be sanctioned by recognition as an international principle. We note 

that this concession is already granted in 

certain towns in France itself with regard 

to tramways and motor omnibuses. From 

Montreal comes the news that a suggestion 

to the same effect has been favourably con- 

sidered and that the plan will shortly be put 

into operation. 

In Great Britain free travelling passes for 

the blind are issued in the following towns : 

Aberdeen, Accrington, Barrow-in-Furness, 

Birkenhead, Birmingham, Blackburn, Bolton, 

Bournemouth, Bradford, Burnley, Bury, Car- 

diff, Chester, Dundee, Glasgow, Gloucester, 

Halifax, Huddersfield, Hull, Leeds, Leicester, 

Manchester, Northampton, Nottingham, Old- 

ham, Preston, Salford, Sheffield, Southamp- 

ton, Stockport, Sunderland, West Ham, 

Walsall and York ; while in Newcastle and 

South Shields half-fares are charged to the 

blind. In Birmingham the free passes are 

extended to include omnibus travelling. 

Manchester and Salford issue interchangeable 

passes. The London County Council con- 

cession is made to comparatively few blind 

persons, and is generally regarded as being 

most unsatisfactoiy. 

